Dear associate editor,

Dear Dr. Erika Buscardo,

We would like to thank you for your editorial work.

We have gone through the manuscript, and have addressed the minor changes that you
suggested. This concerns rephrasing sentences on L22-23, L48 and minor changes to the
legends and captions of the figures to make them self-explanatory. We have also revised the

language of the manuscript, and made minor changes in the text where necessary. All
changes are marked in yellow in the pdf that contains the track changes.

With kind regards,

Armando Molina (on behalf of all authors)



